GOLDER RANCH FIRE DISTRICT

www.grfdaz.gov

August 28™, 2017

Dear Business Owners and Operators:

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself to you and welcome you to the Golder Ranch
Fire family. As you may know the Golder Ranch Fire District has consolidated with the former Mountain
Vista Fire District. This consolidation has updated some of the administrative functions of the former
district, including the Fire and Life Safety functions.

The Golder Ranch Fire District has always put the safety of “our family” first and has embraced the
former Mountain Vista Fire District’s vision of “Community First”. Now you are a part of our family. To
this end, we have a group of dedicated professionals at your disposal to help you through compliance
issues or questions you may have relating to fire safety. The Golder Ranch Fire and Life Safety Division
staff can assist you with all fire code related issues, permits, construction plan reviews, tenant
improvements, questions related to construction changes and the annual fire prevention inspection
process that extends to all business occupancies. Although this is a new relationship between us, | would
like to build upon those successes of the past to create a safe working environment for you and an even
safer community.

What you can expect from the Golder Ranch Fire and Life Safety Division staff is a commitment to a
consistent and fair inspection process of your facility, coupled with education and expertise to provide
you with the necessary tools for creating a fire safe workplace. Golder Ranch fire inspectors will be
visiting your business within the next few weeks or months depending upon the risk category of your
business. You may contact the Golder Ranch Fire and Life Safety staff at (520) 818-1017 Monday
through Thursday 8am to 5pm and Friday 8am to noon.

I know that this process may initially create some questions and possibly some uncertainties. My staff
and | are readily available for you to work through issues and opportunities, keeping in mind the end
goal to economically create a fire safe community together. Brad White, Fire Inspector with the former
Mountain Vista Fire District is now a fire inspector with the Golder Ranch Fire and Life Safety Division.

Please note that the current address of the Golder Ranch Fire and Life Safety Offices, 1171 E. Rancho
Vistoso Blvd., Suite #103, Oro Valley, AZ 85755 will be changing by November 30, 2017. The new address
will be at the Golder Ranch Fire Administration Building, 1175 W. Magee Rd., Tucson, AZ 85704.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

3885 E. Golder Ranch Drive Tucson, AZ 85739 (520) 825-9001



